## "The World of Michael Jackson" Newsletter 7 Date range of publication confirmed in MJJCollectors item listing

## Dear Friends.

Thank you for all the nice letters you sent after the end of the "Bad" tour. It was nice catching up on your thoughts and feelings about the album and the tour. And the answer to the most frequent question you ask ("What are you doing?") is: I'm relaxing. The tour was really exhausting - we were on the road for 16 months and my band, crew, and staff were just fantastic. My hat goes off to all of them.

Right now I plan to rest and enjoy my new home. It's really nice living in the country. There's plenty of room for me and my animals to exercise and enjoy wide open spaces and clean air. A special "hello" to all of you in Europe, Japan, and Australia, who came to see the concerts there. I was so overwhelmed by the emotion that you projected up to the stage that it almost knocked me down. You can't imagine what it feels like to have 90,000 people shouting your name. It made me feel so humble and thankful that God has given me this talent that you appreciate. So, I thank God every day for His gift, and I thank you every day for being my friend. I love you all!

Sincerely,

Michael